
 

 

Widmer End Community Combined School 
and Pre-School 

 

Estcourt Drive, Widmer End, High Wycombe, Buckinghamshire, HP15 6AH 01494 714371 
office@widmerend.bucks.sch.uk parents@widmerend.bucks.sch.uk preschool@widmerend.bucks.sch.uk 

 

20th June 2022 
 
Dear Parents 
 
INFANT SPORTS DAY - Thursday 23rd June at 1:00 pm 
 
One of our most exciting events of the Summer Term is fast approaching!  The children 
have been practising during their PE lessons and we would like to invite you to come along 
and support the children with lots of enthusiasm. On Sports Day the Houses compete 
against each other as teams and a trophy is awarded to the winning House. 
 
All children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will take part on Thursday 23rd June. The 
PTA will be providing refreshments from 1pm, and the action will start at 1:30 pm.   
 
In the event of poor weather and cancellation you will be notified at our earliest 
convenience.  
 
In anticipation of hot, sunny weather (fingers crossed!), please ensure that your child 
brings an extra water bottle and a sunhat for the day. If you wish your child to wear 
sunscreen then please ensure that this is applied before they come to school. 
 
The children will enter and leave the field with their group and will stay with their group as 
they move around to the different events. You are very welcome to move around with your 
child, however, the children must remain with their group at all times and will return to their 
classes after they have finished participating. You will then be able to collect your child as 
normal. 
 
Children need to come into school in their usual PE kit.  If they have a t-shirt in their house 
colour, they are allowed to wear that.  Please ensure that they are plain though.   
 
The PTA will be selling cakes on the playground at the end of the school day, for all 
children to buy.  
 
Normal PE lessons will continue during this week, so please do send your child to school 
in their PE kits on any other day as usual. 
 
If you are unsure which house your child is in, please look at their Arbor record. The 
information can be found on their student profile, at the top of the page. The house colours 
are as follows – 
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Fire   red 
Earth  green 
Air  yellow 
Water  blue 
 
 
We hope you are able to join us for this fun and enjoyable event! 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Hillier        Mrs L van der Merwe 
Headteacher        KS1 leader 
 
 
 
In a nutshell… 
 
Your child will need to:  

 Bring a water bottle (water only – no juice)  
 Bring a sun hat  
 Arrive at school wearing sun cream  
 Wear school PE kit and plain house coloured t-shirt (if possible) 

 


